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From the Pastor’s Desk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

CHURCH CONTACT INFO 
931-796-2681 

200 South Court Street 
Hohenwald, TN 38462 

Worship Hours 
Sunday School 9:30 a.m. 
Moring Service 10:30 a.m. 
UMYF/Children 3:00-4:00 p.m. 
with choir practice afterwards 
from 4:00 to 4:45 p.m. 

Pastor: Tom Gibson 

Quarantine as Exile 
   

Psalm 126 ;1-3 (NKJV) 

126 When the LORD brought back [a]the captivity of Zion, 

We were like those who dream. 
2 Then our mouth was filled with laughter, 

And our tongue with singing. 

Then they said among the [b]nations, 

“The LORD has done great things for them.” 
3 The LORD has done great things for us, 
And we are glad. 
 

I have heard it said, and said it myself, that these weeks, now 
turned to months of quarantined shutdown have felt a bit like 
the exile the Jews felt when carried away from the home ground 
of their faith gatherings, the Temple in Jerusalem. The 
Lamentations of Jeremiah express that sense of loss and 
loneliness well. Some of the psalms, too. 
But some innovations to their religion developed in Babylon. The 
synagogue, a small house gathering for the reading of, and 
reflection on the scriptures became their regular weekly 
gathering. When the remnant returned to Israel, the practice 
continued at home, even after the temple was restored. And the 
many who did not return, but stayed in Babylon, continued the 
practice. Some suggest that when wise men came “from the 
East” to visit Jesus at birth, it was because the words of the 
prophets were still current reading material in that foreign land. 
 

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Psalm+126&version=NKJV#fen-NKJV-16117a
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Psalm+126&version=NKJV#fen-NKJV-16118b
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Worshiping a “little different” 

Although our worship looks a little 

different these days, one thing that 

stays the same is God and His love 

for us. This we can always be sure 

of, even (especially) during 

uncertain and changing times. 

Here are a few pictures from our 

worship Sunday in the CLC. 

 

Wear your masks until you have gone through the cleaning station 
and taken your seat for worship. Please put masks back on to 
leave the worship as we will be close to each other. 

From the Pastor’s Desk Continued 

When we restore sanctuary worship (soon, we hope) 
what practices of faith developed in quarantine will 
you keep? How will you keep the faith alive beyond 
those gathered in together? Will we disappear back 
within our sacred walls, or will we live in new ways 
that help the bigger world to say, “The Lord has done 
great things for them!”  Will we exclaim along with 
them, Yes, indeed! God has carried us through, and 
we are glad!” 
 
With all the turmoil and worries alive in the world 
today, our visible gladness is more of an evangelistic 
tool than you might imagine. Being glad in the Lord, 
and naming the source of our joy, is a testimony that 
shines like the rising sun after a long dark night. Let 
us go forth into the weary world, with laughter and 
singing, a noticeable gladness in Christ. 
 Peace, Tom 
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Here are a few ways some of our members continued worshiping and serving at home 

while church doors were closed due to covid: 

The Spitzer’s 
 

 
The Thompson’s 
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We Begin Anew 

 
Our adventure with parking lot worship was well received by 
those who attended.  Both Sundays we had terrific weather, 
maybe too much sun. Some had a little trouble hearing but we 
did the best we could at the time. No one let us know it was 
too quiet and from the “sound booth” it was loud. If anyone 
took a picture, please let us know. 
 
Extra thanks to our neighbors, McDonald’s Funeral Home, for 
the extra parking space.   
 
We still have plenty of room for you to join us in the CLC 
worship service, 10:30am Sunday, if you are able. 

 

Stewardship Report YTD 2020 
 

   As of 
3/31/20 

As of 
6/21/20 

2020 Annual Expense 
Budget 

  $153,490 $153,490 

Required Weekly Giving   $2,952 $2,952 
Average Weekly Giving 

YTD 
  $2,591 $1,946 

Weekly average Shortage   ($361) ($1,006) 
Year to Date Shortage   ($4,332) ($12,072) 
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Outreach Committee 
 

 

 
 
 

     The Outreach Committee is now providing comfort quilts and knitted 
blankets for babies and children with serious illness.  Other items available for 
blessing those in need are prayer shawls, prayer cloths, prayer bears, and 
chemo caps.  These gifts of love to bless those with serious health issues are 
available in the church library.  Thanks to quilters, crocheters, and knitters for 
providing these special comfort gifts.  Thanks to Teresa Drum for the 
beautiful signage.  
            -Rose Fricot 
 

 
 

 This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY-SA-NC 

http://tejasforyou.blogspot.com/2013/07/i-believe.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-sa/3.0/
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First United Methodist Church 
200 South Court Street 
Hohenwald, TN 38462 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Welcome baby Isla Whit Schwendimann 

Born June 18, 2020 

12:41 p.m. 

7lbs. 1oz. 19&1/4 in long 
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